
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

March 2, 1993 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session on Tuesday , March 2, 1993 at 6:00 p.m. in the assembly room at City Hall. 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Bob Cass with Commissioners Long, Davis, 
Casteel, and Peeler present.  The invocation was given by Commissioner Davis. 

Motion was made by Long and seconded by Peeler to accept the February 1993 Board 
meeting minutes.  All ayes. 

Commissioner Davis reminded the Board that the issue of the Mamie Conner property 
near the lift station needed to be looked into because Ms. Conner would like to go ahead 
and make a deed concerning her property. 

Motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Davis to place a demand charge of $3.00 on all 
inactive gas meters located on customer's property.  All ayes. 

Motion was made by Casteel, seconded by Peeler that the Town purchase two pagers to 
be used by the Maintenance and Water Departments.  All ayes. 

Motion was made by Casteel, seconded by Peeler that two Cerebral Palsy Fund Raisers 
could be held in Englewood each year.  All ayes. 

Concerning water cut off rates, motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Casteel that: 
   *   cut-off fees be raised from $10 to $20, Monday-Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
   *   after hour cut-off fees be set at $30, Monday-Friday, 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
   *   a fee of $40 be charged for reconnection of services on Saturdays, Sundays, 
and      Holidays, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. only. 

All ayes. 

Mayor Cass then stated that customers would not be allowed to reconnect their own 
services, that only utility personnel would be allowed to do so.  Violation of this 
Ordinance #13-123, will result in the violator being cited into city court and subject to 
fines up to $50.00. 

Motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Long to make Stacy Casteel Fire Chief for the 
city's fire department.  Davis-Aye, Long-Aye, Peeler-Aye, Casteel-Pass. 

Motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Davis to make Wayne Williams Life Time 
Honorary Fire Chief.  All ayes. 

Concerning the Hepatitis B vaccinations, the Board was in agreement that employees 
should be given the opportunity to receive the shots on a voluntary basis.  The city 



would not be responsible for anyone who ref used.  The Mayor stated that the Personnel 
Policy should be amended in regard to this issue. 

Motion was made by Long, seconded by Peeler, to initiate procedures on lead/copper 
testing.  All ayes. 

Motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Long, to reopen the bids on the firetruck, 
without minimum, with the city retaining the right to refuse any and all bids.  Davis-
Aye, Long-Aye, Peeler-Aye, Casteel-Aye, Cass-Opposed. 

Motion was made by Peeler, seconded by Long to adjourn.  All ayes. 

Robert L. Cass                                                                              Carolyn Goodin                          
Mayor                                                                                                Recorder 

 


